January 14, 2022

Dear Nouvel Catholic Central Families,

We hope this brief update finds you well. Please review the campus-wide information below.

Return to In-Person Learning:

• Both buildings will resume in-person learning on Monday, January 17. The elementary and middle school will resume a normal schedule. The high school will begin exams on Monday, January 17.

High School Exam Schedule for Monday, January 17:

- 7:30 a.m. 8:20 a.m.: Teachers will be available in their classrooms to meet students that have any exam related questions.
- 8:30 a.m. 12:00 noon: 1st Hour Exam (8:30 to 10:00) and 4th Hour Exam (10:30 to 12:00).
- 12:00 noon 1:00 p.m.: Teachers will be available in their classrooms to meet students that have any exam related questions.
- The full exam week schedule can be viewed here.

Athletics and Extracurricular Activities:

• All athletics and extracurricular activities will resume as of Monday, January 17.

Reminder of Update Isolation and Quarantine:

 On January 12, we shared a community update that contained updated school policies related to our COVID-19 quarantine and testing regulations. (The full document can be found here.) As we move forward under the new guidance, when appropriate, we encourage families to ensure they can communicate the date(s) related to vaccination and/or a booster, as this may affect quarantine status.

COVID-19 Cases and Reporting Page:

- During the closure, the school has continued to receive notification of additional positive cases. We
 appreciate this continued open communication with our families. We have worked to report all positive
 cases that we are aware of, even when the cases do not impact the school, nor are we required to
 include such cases on our COVID reporting page.
- The COVID-19 reporting page has been updated as of 11:30 a.m. on January 14.

School Safety Update:

- On January 7, we informed our community of a threat sent via email that resulted in both buildings
 operating in secure mode. The Saginaw Township Police have continued to investigate this matter. It
 has been determined that the threat was not credible. The email containing the threat originated
 outside of the United States and does not appear to have any valid connection to Nouvel Catholic
 Central.
- We remain committed to a safe school environment and, when appropriate, will take appropriate steps to protect our students, staff, and faculty.

In-person learning continues to remain a top priority. We need and welcome the support of our community to accomplish this goal. Saginaw County is currently at a high-risk level according to the MI Safe Start Map. We encourage everyone to continue to use best practices related to helping to reduce the spread and impact of COVID-19 in our community. While not required in school, we support and encourage the use of masks to help further reduce the potential spread of COVID-19 and other illnesses in the buildings. Please continue to use best practices related to personal hygiene, hand washing, as well as covering coughs and sneezes. If your child is sick, please refrain from sending him/her to school.

We look forward to welcoming everyone back to school on Monday, January 17.

Respectfully,

Mr. Cormac Lynn Superintendent of Catholic Schools

clynn@dioceseofsaginaw.org (989) 797-6651

Cormac 9, Lyan

Mr. Patrick Bevier NCCE/MS Principal pbevier@nouvelcatholic.org

He Bui

(989) 792-2361

Mr. Dan Decuf NCCHS Principal

Um Word

 $\underline{\mathsf{ddecuf@nouvelcatholic.org}}$

(989) 399-2221